MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
July 10, 2019, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility



ROLL CALL:	Chair Kyle Martin, Patty Wise, John McIntosh

ABSENT:	Amy Hussel 

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Jo Moore 


Minutes
Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the June 12, 2019, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The June Financial Report was reviewed.  Parks ended the fiscal year with revenues at 99 percent and expenditures at 88 percent of budget, and Urban Forestry revenues at 59 percent and expenditures at 60 percent of budget.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Wise to approve the June Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The June Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  The following payments were reviewed:  Big Country Seed $7,723.12 (ball diamond supplies and seeding for several projects), City Tractor $2,175.72 (equipment replacement items), Continental Fire Sprinkler Co. $598 (fire sprinkler repairs at Thomas Park), Custom Property Solutions $3,435 (seven park benches for Lowe Park South End Development project), and Fleming Nursery $7,600 (trees for planting projects and flower bed supplies).

Public Input
Jo Moore invited the board to the Friends of the Parks’ Appreciation Luncheon on July 16 at Lowe Park.  Moore stated the next Friends’ event will be on August 10 from 1 to 4 p.m. at Hanna Park and is called Happenings at Hanna Park.

Board Member Applications
The City received three applications within the past six months with interest in joining the Park Board to fill the current vacancy.  Jay Moore is still interested; Stephanie Schrader declined at this time; and Dale Monroe declined as he was recently appointed to another board.  Another two applications were received this week, from Bryan Fiscus and Timothy Godsil.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to table further discussion of the applications to the August meeting.  Wise asked the applicants to be invited to attend the meeting.  All in favor, motion carried.

Marion YMCA CAT Grant Application 
The YMCA is submitting a Community Attraction and Tourism (CAT) Grant application for the Marion Facility project.  Moved by Martin and seconded by Wise to provide a letter in support of the YMCA Marion Facility project for the CAT Grant application.  All in favor, motion carried.

Hanna Park Usage Request for Swamp Fox Bivouac 
A request was received from Braydon Kriegel and Logan Frye of Scout Troop 35 to use Hanna Park for their Swamp Fox Bivouac and related events from September 27 to 29.  Wise asked if this will be an official Swamp Fox Festival event; staff said they would find out.  The troop’s event would include other troops and activities such as flag history, cooking, orienteering, tent pitching, and overnight camping.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Martin to approve the use of Hanna Park for Scout Troop 35’s Swamp Fox Bivouac event from September 27 to 29.  All in favor, motion carried.


Moo Moo’s Ice Cream Park Vending Request
A request was received from Moo Moo’s Ice Cream, Sheila and Jason Happel, to vend ice cream products in various parks.  They requested Thursdays from 1 to 5 p.m. at Thomas Park, Lowe Park (10th Street side), Gill Park, and Donnelly Park.  Carolan felt the products offered are different than Kona Ice and should not create a conflict.   Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the request from Moo Moo’s Ice Cream to vend ice cream products in Thomas Park and Gill Park on Thursdays from 1 to 5 p.m. in 2019.  Martin would like to make sure Kona Ice isn’t impacted.  All in favor, motion carried.

Receive and File
None. 

Other Action or Discussion Items
None.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  The Lowe Park South End Development project is getting close to putting together a punch list.  The contract end date was June 28, so they are now incurring daily penalties until completion. 

Operations staff rebuilt a retaining wall on the east side of the library building.  The wall was unstable and created a potential hazard.  The new wall is two tiered and will be stable for many years.

Work will be starting soon on the Lowe Park Maintenance Building Addition.  The department has closed the service road; eventually a permanent hard surfaced trail will be installed going around the pond to create a loop through Lowe Park. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Carolan noted events held at the amphitheater have come a long way from its beginning.  From family movie nights to musical performers, thousands of people from the community and all over the Midwest have visited the park.  

Youth Tennis, Little Kickers Kickball, PeeWee Baseball, PeeWee Softball, and Blastball are all underway.  Recreation staff continue to expand new programming opportunities for the community.  PeeWee Baseball and Softball will be playing games tonight at the recently opened Prospect Meadows.

Activities at the pool have been going well and attendance has picked up with the hotter weather.  Swim lessons will finish in July.  The repair of the water leak has benefits in addition to less water needed to keep the pool filled; less chemicals are being used, as well as less effort to heat the water.  The Police recently caught three individuals in the pool who had climbed the fence after hours.

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
Wise commented she walked the proposed layout in Hanna Park for the Fitness Trail Phase II and liked the newly selected location.

Martin reminded everyone of the Summer Fiesta Block Party on July 18 from 5 to 7 p.m. hosted by Martin Gardner Architecture.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 14, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________________									Patty Wise, Secretary

